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Immediately prior to the annual Detroit Trauma 

Symposium there is the annual WSSS Lecture.  The 2018 

lecturer was Dr. Lena Napolitano, Professor of Surgery at 

the University of Michigan School of Medicine, Acute 

Care Surgery (Trauma, Burns, Critical Care, Emergency 

Surgery) and Associate Chair for the Department of Sur-

gery.   

 This year’s WSSS Lecture will be Dr. Roxie Albrecht, who is a 

Professor of Surgery at the University of Oklahoma Health Science Cen-

ter and is the Division Chief of General Surgery, Trauma, and Surgical 

Critical Care.  Dr. Albrecht received her early education at the University 

of Iowa prior to doing her internship and residency at Michigan State 

University (MSU(), primarily at the Butterworth Hospital.  Following a 

year of surgical critical care, she returned to MSU, where she was actively 

involved in trauma, acute care surgery, and critical care.  Subsequently, 

she became Director of the Trauma/SICU Service at the University of 

Mexico before moving to the University Of Oklahoma Health Science 

Center, where she is the Director of the Trauma/Critical Care Service.  

She is well published in trauma/critical care, serves on many national 

committees, and has held many officer positions within the Society of 

Critical Care Medicine.  She has held officer positions in many of our 

national societies and is currently the President of the Western Trauma 

Association.  Dr. Albrecht will be giving the Wayne State Surgical Society 

Lectureship on Wednesday, November 6, 2019, at 8 a.m. 

WSSS ANNUAL LECTURER DINNER 

Dr. Roxie Albrecht 

Sunday, November 3
rd
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  One of the many mandates of the Residency Review Committee (RRC) 

relates to the need for surgical residents to become proficient in or at least 

understand, the principles of surgical teaching, surgical leadership, and sur-

gical research.  This year’s program was held on Wednesday, October 16, at 

the Margherio Family Conference Center next to Scott Hall.  Dr. David Edel-

man (WSU/GS 2002/09), our Residency Program Director, organized and 

moderated this half-day program. 

 Dr. Edelman presided over the morning session and identified the objectives for the 

total program and outlined the importance of this type of activity as part of residency 

training. 

 The first portion of the program dealt with resident reports from the 

American College of Surgeons resident sponsored meetings.  The first report 

was provided by Dr. Nina Delavari (WSUGS 2021) and summarized the im-

portance of identifying quality, particularly as it relates to cost and outcome, 

and the importance that the ACS has for proper quality education. 

 The next two reports dealt with the ACS Advocacy Meeting 

and were provided by Dr. Jessica Pochedly (WSUGS 2020) and Dr. 

Rohan Policherla (WSUGS 2020).  Their presentations dealt with 

the many advocacy positions that are taken by the ACS and were 

discussed by the residents from all parts of the country, including 

Dr. Pochedly and Dr. Policherla who were representing WSU. 

 The next presentation was provided by Dr. Anastasia Ste-

vens-Chase (WSUGS 2020) and dealt with many aspects of surgical resident 

leadership and education.  She pointed out the importance of identifying edu-

cational goals and providing means to achieve these goals. 
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  The next session was the 9th Annual Scott Woods Lecture, entitled 

“Education, Patient Care, and Wellness,” presented by Dr. Parth Amin.  Dr. 

Scott Warner Woods finished his medical school training and surgical training 

at WSU in 1959 and became the first busy general surgeon in Ypsilanti, Michi-

gan.  Dr. Woods was always a strong supporter of the department of surgery 

and always volunteered to come in from Ypsilanti and take night call at the old 

Detroit General Hospital on the fourth Tuesday of every month.  If a secretary had made a 

clerical error and put someone else’s name on for that day, he would simply tell that indi-

vidual that he was going to be sleeping in the on-call room on the fifth floor of the old hos-

pital right above the operating room.  Dr. Woods not only provided support by his attend-

ance at all department functions but provided philanthropic support for the department. 

 Dr. Parth Amin completed his surgical residency training at WSU in 2009.  During 

his residency training, he also worked in the WSU Department of Immunology doing re-

search on mucosal responses to various challenges.  Following residency training, he did 

fellowships in trauma/critical care at the University of Tennessee in Memphis, vascular 

surgery at the University of Iowa in Iowa City, and cardiothoracic surgery at Loyola Medi-

cal Center in Maywood, Illinois.  He spent one year in the Division of Trauma, Emergency 

General Surgery, and Critical Care at the University of Iowa before accepting the job at 

Bronson Methodist Hospital in Kalamazoo, Michigan, where he is actively involved in the 

department of cardiothoracic surgery and the department of vascular surgery. 

 Dr. Amin’s multiple training programs have allowed him to be an expert in many ar-

eas.  He has served as an ad-hoc reviewer for many journals, particularly in the area of 

critical care.  He has published many peer review articles and has written many invited 

chapters in his young career and has provided dozens of invited lectures both locally and 

national. 

 Dr. Amin presented a very succinct report identifying residency problems and their 

solutions, dealing with complicated patients, restricted work hours, professionalism,  
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studying for examinations, and subsequent career goals.  His presentation was highly ap-

preciated by all, particularly the residents.                                       

 The second half of the program dealt with the techniques for obtaining appropriate 

IRB approval for all investigative studies, the importance of medical education research, 

the effect of sleep deprivation on our daily functions, and the causes of burnout. 

 Ms. Heather Park-May, the IRB Training Coordinator for WSUSOM, pre-

sented “Tips and Tricks for a Smooth IRB Review,” where she described a very de-

tailed summary of the purposes for IRBs and the different classifications of re-

search that do or do not require permits from patients in order to collect their pri-

vate data.  She emphasized the importance of protecting patient identification and 

showed how information may be safely collected without endangering any leak of 

confidential patient information.  She went through the IRB review process and provided 

answers to how a resident or young attending can get approval from the IRB office for their 

research projects. 

 Dr. Jason Booza, the Assistant Dean for Continuous Quality Improvement 

and Compliance at WSUSOM, presented a comprehensive review on “The Basics 

of Medical Education Research,” which dealt with all aspects of research includ-

ing the societal need, patient protection, and mentoring of young people newly 

involved in research projects.  He emphasized the importance of senior-level sup-

port of young investigators without overwhelming them and without taking as 

their own any ideas coming from the mentee.  His presentation was very compre-

hensive and much appreciated. 

 This presentation was followed by “Sleep Deprivation—Does It Exist in Sur-

gery?” presented by Dr. M. Safwan Badr, the Chairman of the Department of In-

ternal Medicine at the WSUSOM.  Dr. Badr presented a very exciting and some-

what humorous treatise, showing how sleep deprivation affects all of us and how 

the negative effects of sleep deprivation vary according to the duration and degree 

of sleep loss.  He identified 7 hours per night as being the optimal time in order  
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for surgical residents and attending surgeons to function at their optimal level.  He pre-

sented many scientific studies supporting that conclusion.   

 The next presentation, “Burnout and the Value of Physician Wellness,” was 

presented by Dr. Jason Wilkinson from the Department of Psychiatry & Behavior-

al Neurosciences at WSUSOM.  He presented his paper in an ad-lib fashion with-

out relying on any notes but did, very effectively, use slides to highlight certain 

points related to burnout.  He distributed a questionnaire, which had over 20 

questions related to a physician’s work activities.  These questions dealt with 

compromises the physician has to make in order to provide care for a patient and 

also the rewards, or lack thereof, that a physician has by going out of his/her way to pro-

vide the most optimal care.  This excellent survey form was distributed to everybody so 

that each can plot their own score and see how it fits in to national norms that identify 

whether someone is a candidate for “burnout.”  His presentation was very comprehensive 

and also quite humorous. 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

  

Following a question-and-answer session, Dr. Edelman wrapped up the seminar and re-

quested feedback in order to help him determine how he will organize the seminar for 

2020.                                                                                                            Continue page 6 
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RECEIVING HOSPITAL BURN CENTERRECEIVING HOSPITAL BURN CENTER  

Detroit Receiving Hospital Burn Center 

Reverified! 

 The Burn Center at Detroit Receiving Hospital traces its origins to the 

old Detroit General Hospital (DGH) (previously called Detroit Receiving Hospi-

tal).  During the 1950s, the Surgical Service was divided into three separate 

divisions.  Burn patients were treated on all three divisions, whereas any burn 

greater than 25% total body surface area was treated on Division III.  Dr. Char-

lie Johnston was the Chairman of the Department, and Dr. Nicholas (Nick) 

Steiner Gimbel provided the leadership in the care of all burn patients.  Dr. Gimbel was 

born in New York City in 1918 and received his medical degree from the University of 

Pennsylvania in 1944.  He did his internship at Bellevue Hospital and then spent two 

years in the U.S. Army from 1945-1947.  He did his residency at the University of Pennsyl-

vania and spent a year there as an instructor in surgery.  He came to WSU as an assistant 

professor of surgery in 1952 and became associate professor of surgery in 1955.  Dr. Gim-

bel was looked upon by his family as the “black sheep” because he was the only person 

within his generation that did not get involved, as a career, with the Gimbel Department 

Stores.  Dr. Nicholas Gimbel was an interesting character.  He was very intense about his 

work but also had a tremendous sense of humor.  Once, when Drs. Lucas and Ledgerwood 

were seated in a New York restaurant, an elderly waiter, appropriately attired, asked if we 

wanted something to drink before ordering our meals.  The waiter was Dr. Gimbel, who 

was having dinner with his residents and borrowed the waiter’s coat in order to pose as 

our waiter.  He had an interest in many things, especially nutrition and burn wounds.  He 

published many articles on burn care including “New and Old Methods of Managing Burn 

Wounds” in the Michigan State Medical Society Journal in 1956, “The Study of Epitheliali-

zation in Blistered Burns” in the Archives of Surgery in 1957, and “Preoperative and Post-

operative Consideration in Extensively Burned Patients” in the 1959 issue of the  

Continued page 8 
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Surgical Clinics of North America.  He devoted about half his time to burn pa-

tients and the other half to training general surgery residents on the wards and 

in the operating room.  At that time, Dr. Gimbel provided very close and excel-

lent supervision to the residents and interns providing burn care.  He also treat-

ed burned children since the old DRH had a large pediatric service.  Dr. Gimbel 

served as interim chairman after the death of Dr. Charlie Johnston and prior to 

the arrival of the new chairperson, Dr. Alan Thal.    

 Following the arrival of Dr. Thal, Dr. Gimbel left the full-time faculty and served a 

short tour as Chief of Surgery at Metropolitan Hospital in Detroit prior to returning to his 

surgical origins in Pennsylvania, where he continued to be involved with residents and 

burn care. 

 The Editor recalls, vividly, how many of his classmates volunteered to participate in 

some of Dr. Gimbel’s clinical research.  Each of the volunteer medical students would re-

ceive a superficial burn to ten locations on the abdominal wall just below the umbilicus.  

The Editor’s best recollection is that the volunteers received $200 for these initial burns, 

which were then treated by ten different burn regiments.  Whenever 

the superficial burn would be associated with blistering, there was 

a supplemental payment for each blistered site.  During these 

years, the tuition for one year of medical school was $501, so that if 

one of the volunteers had all ten of the burn sites blister, his/her 

tuition for that year would be totally covered.  Dr. Gimbel continued 

his interest in wound healing and burns and published several arti-

cles, including an article in Surgery on “A Technique for Studying 

Epithelialization in Man with Evidence for Its Acceleration by Cer-

tain Fatty Acids” in 1964 and “The Pattern of Superficial Blood Vessels in Healing Skin 

Donor Sites” in 1965.  A final article on “The Influence of Surface Temperature Upon the 

Epithelialization Rate of Split-Thickness Skin Donor Sites” was published in the Archives 

of Surgery in 1966. 

 Continue page 9 
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 Dr. Walt, who became Chairman of the Department of Surgery at WSU in 1965, was 

a visionary and saw the need to care for the burn patients in a specialized unit to fulfill the 

needs of the burned citizens in Detroit.  The DGH was admitting 150-200 burn patients 

per year.  Shortly after assuming the chairmanship, Dr. Walt arranged for all of the major 

burns(>30%) to go to Division III and recruited Dr. Kamil Imamoglu to assume the leader-

ship of burn care.  Dr. Imamoglu was born and raised in Turkey, where he received his 

medical degree at Istanbul University followed by his general surgery training at the Istan-

bul University Hospitals.  He completed his general surgery training at Numune Hospital 

in Turkey.  When he came to the United States, he worked with Dr. Owen Wangensteen at 

the University of Minnesota, where he attained his PhD and redid his general surgery resi-

dency to become board certified in the United States.  He came to WSU in 1965 as an as-

sistant professor and there began his treatment of burn patients.  Dr. Imamoglu was a 

master general surgeon, and all of the residents, including the Editor, were thrilled to have 

him guide them through various complicated intraabdominal operations.  He also treated 

burned children who came to DGH at that time, and there was a separate room set up for 

the care of burned children.  Dr. Imamoglu applied to the Michigan Crippled Children 

Commission for privileges, which is noted in a letter in his file to Dr. Gerald Rice, who was 

head of this commission.  During these years, Dr. James Lloyd was the leader in the care 

of burned children being treated at the Children’s Hospital of Michigan.  When Dr. Tom 

Grifka (WSUGS 1966) completed his surgical residency, Dr. Walt assigned him to work 

with Dr. Imamoglu; Dr. Paul Kindling (WSUGS 1966) also assisted with burn care. 

 In 1963, Dr. Carl Moyer, at the Washington University in St. Louis, pub-

lished his first work on the use of 0.5% silver nitrate solution for treatment of 

burn wounds.  By serendipity, the surgeons at the old DGH were the first to 

treat a Michiganian patient with silver nitrate.  During the period of time when 

Dr. William Matthews (WSUGS 1964) was the chief resident on Division II, the 

rotating intern under Dr. Matthews had received his medical school training in 

St. Louis and had worked on Dr. Carl Moyer’s Burn Unit.  In January 1964, a woman who 

had a 25% total body surface area burn, and should have been treated on Division III, was  

Continue page 10 
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actually treated on Division II under the supervision of Dr. Matthews.  The patient was 

treated with silver nitrate according to Dr. Moyer’s protocol.  Later, in 1965, when Dr. Jim 

Lloyd bragged about being the first person in Michigan to provide silver nitrate therapy for 

burned children at the Children’s Hospital of Michigan, the Editor reminded him that the 

first burn patient in the State of Michigan treated with silver nitrate was treated at the 

DGH.  This became a common topical antibiotic therapy used during this time to treat 

burn wounds and decrease wound infections.  The antimicrobial properties were broad 

with activity against Gram-positive and Gram-negative bacteria, plus yeast.  Also, there 

were nurses who were trained specifically for wound care and the use of silver nitrate solu-

tion at DGH.  Dr. Imamoglu emulated Dr. Carl Moyer’s treatment of burns and received 

copies of Dr. Moyer’s article entitled “Burn, Shock, and Extravascular Sodium Deficiency: 

Treatment with Ringer’s Solution with Lactate and Treatment of Large Burns with 0.5% 

Silver Nitrate Solution,” which had been published in the Archives of Surgery in 1965.  Dr. 

Imamoglu also published a paper on the development of cancer in old burn scars in the 

Journal of Progress in Clinical Cancer in 1965.  With the encouragement of Dr. Walt, Dr. 

Imamoglu began to standardize the treatment of burn patients at DRH.   

 Following Dr. Imamoglu, Dr. Thomas Grifka became director of the burn unit at 

DGH.  Dr. Grifka obtained his medical degree at the University of Michigan and then did 

his general surgery residency under Dr. Alan Thal and Dr. Alexander Walt at WSU Depart-

ment of Surgery.  Dr. Grifka joined the faculty as instructor of surgery in 1966 then be-

came an assistant professor of surgery in 1967.  During that time, he took over as director 

of the burn unit.  Dr. Grifka had many qualities that made him an excellent choice for car-

ing for burn patients.  In a letter from Dr. Walt, it is stated that he found Dr. Grifka to 

have a great attention to detail and to be extremely dedicated to his burn patients, spend-

ing several hours per day on their care.  He and the resident team cared for 150-200 burn 

patients per year on his own.  Dr. Grifka’s attention to detail benefited the progress of the 

burn unit under his leadership.  During his tenure as burn director, he and Dr. Walt were 

able to get a unit constructed at Detroit General Hospital, specifically for the care of burn 

patients.  It consisted of six beds as well as a hydrotherapy room with hydrotherapy tubs 

 Continue page 11 
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for twice-daily treatment of the burn wounds along with a separate wound care room for 

applying topicals and dressings once tubbing was completed.  At that time, there was no 

separate operating room in the unit.  Dr. Grifka also continued treating burned children at 

Detroit General Hospital and, like Dr. Imamoglu, he applied to the Crippled Children’s 

Board for care of burned children, including skin grafting, excision, and treatment of burn 

wounds.  To help Dr. Grifka progress academically, Dr. Walt made contact with Dr. John 

Boswick and was able to get Dr. Grifka elected as a member of the American Burn Associ-

ation (ABA).  In 1972, Dr. Grifka presented a paper at the ABA entitled “Silver Nitrate 

Cream in the Treatment of Burn Wounds.”  Dr. Walt also hoped to have Dr. Boswick visit 

the burn unit at DGH for recommendations on further improvements.  During Dr. Grifka’s 

time as burn director, he also developed a multidisciplinary team for the care of burn pa-

tients with representatives from psychiatry, rehabilitation, nursing, medicine, and social 

work, who were enlisted to help in the care of burn patients; this was consistent with the 

modern treatment of burn patients at that time.  The care of burns was one of the first 

specialties to use a multidisciplinary approach.  During that time, Dr. Grifka managed the 

unit with the help of a general surgery intern.  For the larger burns, he had one of the gen-

eral surgery divisions help with the care of the critically ill patients.  By the end of Dr. 

Grifka’s period as director, Detroit General Hospital had developed a true burn unit with 

its own hydrotherapy and wound care room, and had already developed protocols for care 

of the burn patients along with developing a multidisciplinary team for the evaluation of 

each patient. 

 Dr. Grifka left Wayne State University and Detroit General Hospital in 

1972.  Dr. Eti Gursel (WSUGS/PS 1975/77) then took over the directorship of 

the burn unit at DGH.  Dr. Gursel is originally from Turkey and did his general 

surgery training at Wayne State University, along with his plastic surgery train-

ing, then joined the department of surgery at Wayne State University.  At that 

time, the burn unit had eight beds along with a room with a Hubbard tank and 

a room for wound care.  For additional training in burns, Dr. Gursel spent time 

at the Brooke Army Hospital with Dr. Basil Pruitt for two months, where he learned early  
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tangential excision and grafting, which had been shown by others to reduce mortality and 

reduce infectious complications.  Dr. Gursel also brought back with him the technique of 

wound biopsies for diagnosis of burn wound infections.  During Dr. Gursel’s tenure as di-

rector of the burn unit at DGH, construction of a new burn unit began at the new Detroit 

Receiving Hospital, which was done with the help of Dr. Walt and Dr. Imamoglu.  The new 

burn unit at Detroit Receiving Hospital had two separate units, one for critically ill burn 

patients and the other for patients who were no longer critically ill but had mainly wound 

issues.  The new burn unit had its own hydrotherapy room with Hubbard tanks and an 

area for wound care along with a separate operating room where the temperature could be 

controlled.  Also, during this time, burn care for children was shifted to Children’s Hospi-

tal of Michigan under the directorship of Dr. James Lloyd. 

 The opening of the new burn unit at Detroit Receiving Hospi-

tal coincided with the arrival of Dr. Martin Robson, who would be-

come the new director of the burn unit at Detroit Receiving Hospi-

tal.  He did his medical training at Johns Hopkins Hospital in Balti-

more.  His internship was completed at the University of Chicago, 

and his residency was completed at Baltimore City Hospitals, Mary-

land, followed by the Brooke Army Medical Center in Texas.  He 

then did a fellowship in plastic and reconstructive surgery in New 

Haven, Connecticut, 1971-1973.  He stayed on at Yale as staff before moving to Chicago 

where he developed both his clinical and academic career.  He became the Burn Director 

and Chair of the section of Plastics and Reconstructive Surgery at Chicago University, 

where he remained from 1974 to1983.  He also developed a very successful lab with the 

help of John Heggers, Ph.D.  The lab focused on several areas including host defenses as it 

relates to wounds; antimicrobial topical therapy for wounds, including burns; and the 

study of burn wounds and wounds from frostbite.  Dr. Walt recruited Dr. Robson to be-

come the new Chief of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery at Wayne State University and 

Burn Director, with the hope of developing an academic program in plastic and recon-

structive surgery along with advancing the productivity of the burn unit at Detroit  

Continue page 13 
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Receiving Hospital.  During Dr. Robson’s tenure at Wayne State University, he tried to 

unite the burn units at the Detroit Receiving Hospital and the Children’s Hospital of Michi-

gan under one director, but this was never fulfilled.  By the time Dr. Robson joined our de-

partment, he was a significant figure in the ABA and held the position of Vice-President of 

the ABA.  During Dr. Robson’s tenure, the Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery Division 

and the Burn Unit became very successful.  He recruited several staff members including 

Dr. David J. Smith Jr., Dr. Linda Phillips, Dr. Walter Sullivan, and other faculty for the 

Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery Division.  He also recruited Dr. Paul Zidel, who was a 

graduate of the Plastic Surgery Residency Program.  In addition, Dr. Robson brought his 

entire lab with him, including John Heggers Ph.D., to continue his research, which includ-

ed an emphasis in microbiology.  The Burn Unit at Detroit Receiving Hospital probably 

had its greatest notoriety while under Dr. Robson’s directorship.  Dr. Robson left the de-

partment in 1988 to take over the Division of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery at the 

University of Texas. 

 Following Dr. Robson’s departure, Dr. Paul Zidel (WSUGS/PS 1986/88) 

became the Director of the Burn Unit at Detroit Receiving Hospital as well as 

becoming Chief of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery at Wayne State Universi-

ty.  He then did a hand fellowship at New York University before returning to 

join our staff in 1987.  During his time as director of the burn unit, Dr. Linda 

Phillips helped him manage the care of burn patients.  Dr. Zidel was director of 

the burn unit until 1991 after which Dr. Michelle Hardaway (WSUGS 1989) be-

came director of the burn unit.  She received her burn training from Detroit Re-

ceiving Hospital, where she had spent one year as a fellow before going to New 

York City to Nassau County Medical Center for her plastic surgery 

training.  She was eventually made Chief of Plastic and Reconstruc-

tive Surgery at Detroit Receiving Hospital.  She left the department 

as full-time faculty in June 1992 but remained on as a clinical assistant profes-

sor, at which time she was still active in the department.  After Dr. Hardaway’s 

departure, there was a short period when Dr. Robert Wilson (WSUGS/TS 1963/ 

Continue page 14 
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65) and Dr. Chenicheri Balakrishnan oversaw the care of burn patients.  Dr. 

Balakrishnan had completed his burn surgery training as a fellow for one year 

at Detroit Receiving Hospital and stayed on to join our staff and helped in the 

care of the burn patients.  He eventually became Chief of Plastics and Recon-

structive Surgery at Detroit Receiving Hospital. 

 Dr. Jai Prasad was then recruited by Dr. David Fromm, Chair-

man of the Department of Surgery, Wayne State University, to become the new di-

rector of the burn unit at Detroit Receiving Hospital.  Dr. Prasad had originally 

been director of the burn unit at the University of Michigan Medical 

Center for several years and had received his burn training under Dr. 

Irving Feller.  He had been in private practice at Oakwood Hospital be-

fore being recruited to WSU to take over the burn unit.  Once recruited, Dr. Pra-

sad began making several changes to the burn unit.  He moved the Burn Clinic 

from the sixth floor of the University Health Center to the third floor (3S) of De-

troit Receiving Hospital, just one floor below the burn unit.  He saw patients twice weekly 

in the burn clinic, which was also staffed with a burn nurse, a social worker, and a physi-

cal/occupational therapist for evaluation of all returning burn outpatients.  Dr. Prasad al-

so developed a skin bank to prepare allograft cadaver skin for burn patients, and he devel-

oped his own research lab and began actively publishing data as he had done at the Uni-

versity of Michigan.  He also recruited Ms. Dawn Lang, who had worked in outreach at the 

University of Michigan, developing an extensive relationship with the Dearborn and Detroit 

firefighters.  Through those relationships, two monoplace hyperbaric chambers were able 

to be purchased and were utilized for both the management of wounds as well as for treat-

ment of carbon monoxide poisoning from different etiologies including fires.  Dr. Prasad 

also developed a program for frostbite victims. 

 Dr. Michael White (WSU/GS 1990/97) then took over the directorship from Dr. Pra-

sad in January 2002.  Dr. White’s training in general surgery was done at WSU, and he 

spent two years learning the care of burn patients from Dr. Prasad along with learning the  

  Continue page 15 

Dr. David Fromm 

Dr. Jai Prasad 

Dr. Chenicheri    

Balakrishnan 
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administrative side of managing a burn unit.  Dr. White also spent time 

with Dr. Robert Sheridan at Shriner’s Hospital in Boston and with Dr. 

David Heimbach at the Harborview Burn Unit before taking over as di-

rector of the burn unit after Dr. Prasad’s retirement.  During Dr. White’s 

tenure, the long-sought-after goal of becoming a verified burn unit was 

realized in September 2007.  Under the leadership of Dr. White, the 

burn center has maintained its verification from the American College of Sur-

geons and was most recently reverified this autumn.  The site surveyors from the 

American College of Surgeons described many strengths with the burn program.  

These included 1) Dr. Michael White’s dedication and commitment to the pro-

gram; 2) Dr. White’s leadership in burn management; 3) the addition of the laser 

line with Dr. Faisal Al-Mufarrej; 4) the enhanced occupational therapy in 

the burn clinic; 5) improvement in the fluid resuscitation protocol; 6) 

support from other team members in the general surgery department including 

Dr. Jim Tyburski (WSUGS 1992) and Dr. Al Baylor (WSUGS 2005); 7) en-

hanced rerouting of small burns from other emergency departments to 

the burn clinic instead of to the DRH emergency department; 8) en-

hanced collaboration with the Children’s Hospital of Michigan (CHM) Burn Cen-

ter; and 9) increased volume of patients being treated in the DRH Burn Center 

and Burn Clinic.  The number of patients seen yearly in the burn clinic has in-

creased to 2,561 compared to 1,876 when the burn center was verified three years ago. 

 Dr. White has also improved the Burn Center Outreach program.  They hold and an-

nual picnic each year in conjunction with the CHM.  This picnic is supported by many 

community partners and allows for burn survivors to reunite with the burn team that 

cared for them.  Likewise, Dr. White has partnered with the University of Michigan and the 

Phoenix Society to host a burn survivor workshop, which offers burn survivors support in 

their ongoing recovery.  Dr. White and his teammates provide multiple talks regarding 

burn scar management, physical therapy, navigating the Social Security system, and open 

sessions for survivors to share their struggles and successes along their road to recovery.    

Continue page 16 

Dr. Michael T. White, Director                

DRH Burn Center 

Dr. Faisal           

Al-Mufarrej 

Dr. Jim Tyburski 

Dr. Al Baylor 
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These outreach activities include the provision of water tempera-

ture cards for diabetics to test the water before stepping into the 

bathtub.  They have reached over 2,800 people with their activi-

ties in the health fairs, EMS education, and presentations at 

senior citizen apartment buildings and centers to provide educa-

tion on burn and fire prevention.  The DRH Burn Center has also 

worked with the CHM to provide smoke detectors to seniors at 

St. Pats Senior Center in order that they will have working smoke detectors 

in their homes.  Of note, the burn unit has always been a source of educa-

tion for the residents of Wayne State University as well as for residents 

from other surgery departments at local outlying hospitals.  The Burn Ser-

vice certainly provides excellent educational exposure in regards to critical 

care, fluid resuscitation, wound management, and aspects of reconstruc-

tion, so that it is a significant resource as it relates to residency education.  

Residents have rotated on the Detroit Receiving Hospital Burn Service from 

the Providence, Beaumont, and Henry Ford Hospitals.  Although the discus-

sion of the history of the burn unit mainly revolves around the various staff 

members who were its directors, one cannot forget the dedication of the nurs-

es, physical/occupational therapists, nutritionists, social workers, case man-

agers, and PM&R physicians who have all contributed to the progress and 

care of the burn patients throughout the burn unit’s history.  Dr. White 

knows that Dr. Walt would be proud to see the current advances that have 

been made in the DRH Burn Center as a continuing resource to Detroit and Southeast 

Michigan.   

 Dr. White thanks the assistance of Dr. Eti Gursel, Dr. Jai Prasad, Ms. Gloria Farris, 

Ms. Valerie Klima, Ms. Beth Bondy, and Ms. Mary Wright for their help in gathering the 

data described in this update on the DRH Burn Center. 

 

Continue page 17  

Dr. Michael White at work in the Burn Clinic 

Ms Fredericka Hudak Director of 

Customer Service with Barton-

Carey Medical Products 

Ms. Rebecca VanStanton 

Burn Program Coordinator 



Water temperature cards are provid-

ed by the DRH Burn Center for burn 

patients who are diabetic 

Page 17 November 2019 

HISTORY OF THE DETROIT RECEIVING HISTORY OF THE DETROIT RECEIVING 

HOSPITAL BURN CENTER, cont...HOSPITAL BURN CENTER, cont...  

 

The Burn Clinic Team 

(Left to right) Ms. Sylvia VanDer Kooy-Kempl, RN, Ms. Meghan Sutton, NP,   

Ms. Brandyn Wright, RN, Ms. Emily Goleman, OT, and Ms. Shavonne 

Lewise, Receptionist 

The 4T Burn Unit Team 

(Front left to right) Ms. Sue Molenda, RN, Ms. Aileen Rowe, OT, Ms. Linda Hall, 

PT, Ms. Tracy Cantwell, RN, Ms. Carine Anagli, RD, and Ms. Lisa Bradt, RN                                                                               

(Back left to right) Ms. Juliana Wintevnute, RN, Ms. Michelle Speed, PCIA, and 

Ms. Nicole Rice, RN 

Ms. Beth Bondy, RN (left)               

and Ms. Margarita Foreman, RN 

The DRH Trauma Services Team 

(Back left to right) Ms. Manisha Williams, Administrative Secretary,  Ms. Katherine 

Dhue, Trauma Data Registrar, Ms. Sharon McQueen, Trauma Program Coordinator, 

Ms. Dorothy Alexander, Clinical Improvement Specialist for MTQIP, Mr. Joseph 

Gomez, Trauma Program Specialist, and Ms. La Toya Kimbrough, Burn Data Registrar 

(Front left to right) Ms. Teresa Vicencio, Clinical Improvement Specialist for MTQIP, 

Ms. Alita Pitogo, Trauma Program Manager, and Ms. Rebecca VanStanton, Burn 

Program Coordinator 

DRH Burn Center Tip Card for Burn Assessment 



Page 18 November 2019 

THE BIRTH OF THE DRH BURN SURVIVOR PICNICTHE BIRTH OF THE DRH BURN SURVIVOR PICNIC  

 A few years ago, the staff of the Burn Intensive Care Unit at De-

troit Receiving Hospital noticed a common theme among our signifi-

cantly injured patients.  They would often come back to the unit to 

visit the staff and be excited to show off how well they were doing.  

The staff, in turn, have always been excited to see these former pa-

tients and were happy to see how well they are doing in their journey 

to long-term recovery after such a significant injury.  The majority of 

these patients end up with significant life-altering injuries, which of-

ten resulted in disfiguring scars.  These patients had often spoke on 

how they seclude themselves because of how difficult it is to adapt to 

the new life struggles they face and/or the lack of support they had outside of the immedi-

ate support system they may have.  The staff and burn professionals are quite aware of 

these new challenges and wanted to do something to change that.  They wanted to bring 

these patients together and celebrate what they had overcome.  Inspired by what the NI-

CUs does for an annual reunion, the staff at the DRH Burn ICU decided to make this 

change.  With lots of ideas from staff and our survivors, as well as with assistance from 

the Burn Director, Dr. Michael White, the first Burn Survivors Picnic was launched in 

2017.  With an initial attendance of three patients, it has grown and progressed over the 

years.  In 2018, we partnered with the burn staff at Children’s Hospital of Michigan (CHM) 

and have started working collaboratively together in creating a Burn Survivor Picnic Com-

mittee.  With this new group collaboration, they have been joined by additional community 

partners who are equally as excited about the picnic.  To-

gether, DRH and CHM have hosted both the 2018 and 

2019 Burn Survivor Picnic.  This past September, the pic-

nic was an extremely successful celebration of the over 20 

patients registered who attended with their families.  This 

has truly made a difference in the lifetime recovery of the 

DRH Burn Center patients.  This picnic now allows us to 

provide resources, support, and encouragement that lasts 

beyond the care that was provided by the burn team upon 

their initial injury.                                      Continue page 19 
2017 Burn Picnic                                                 

Supported by the Detroit Fire Department 



Page 19 November 2019 

THE BIRTH OF THE DRH BURN SURVIVOR PICNIC, cont.THE BIRTH OF THE DRH BURN SURVIVOR PICNIC, cont.  

  

The DRH Burn Center also partners with the Great Lakes 

Burn Camp each year 

The 2018 Burn Survivor Picnic 

The DRH Burn Unit staff celebrates with burn survivors 

The 2019 Burn Survivor Picnic 

The DRH Burn Unit Staff celebrates with burn survivors 

The 2019 Burn Survivor Picnic 

The DRH Burn Unit Staff celebrates with burn survivors 
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GREETINGS FROM THE OUTFIELDGREETINGS FROM THE OUTFIELD  

 Stimulated by the excellent lecture on physician “burnout” provided by Dr. Jason Wil-

kinson from the Department of Psychiatry & Behavior Neurosciences at WSUSOM at the Resi-

dent Education Seminar in early October, a number of our residents and attending surgeons 

took the advice of Dr. Wilkinson by becoming involved in an exercise program culminating in the 

recent marathon race held in Detroit.  There were a number of races including the Detroit 

Marathon, the Marathon Relay, and the Half-Marathon.  The course for these races involved a 

number of streets in downtown Detroit near Greektown with some of the runners going across 

into Windsor, Ontario.  Dr. Samantha Tarras (WSUGS 2011) and her husband, Mr. Mark 

Wisniewski, along with Dr. Larry Diebel (WSU/GS 1980/86) represented the faculty contin-

gent, whereas Dr. Paige Aiello (PGY1), Dr. Rohan Policherla (PGY5), Dr. Anastasia Stevens-

Chase (PGY5), and Dr. Jessica Pochedly (PGY5) represented the WSU surgery resident contin-

gent. 

 

Dr. Jessica Pochedly completed the 

full marathon and is shown here 

crossing the finish line 

After the race (left to right), Dr. Samantha Tarras with her husband, Mark Wisniewski, Dr. Anastasia 

Stevens-Chase, Dr. Rohan Policherla, and Dr. Paige Aiello discuss their plans for next year’s event! 

Dr. Larry Diebel right before he crosses the finish line 

Dr. Anastasia Stevens-Chase completed the 

half-marathon, here she is crossing the bridge 

into Canada, which is mile 3 of the marathon 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fconcentration-clipart-440907-Royalty-Free-RF-Clip-Art-Illustration-Of-A-Cartoon-Boy-Running-To-Catch-A-Baseball.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fpixshark.com%2Fplaying-catch-clipart.ht
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WSU MONTLY CONFERENCES  

2019 

Death & Complications Conference         Didactic Lectures — 8 am                             

            Every Wednesday from 7-8    Kresge Auditorium     

 

Wednesday, November 6 

Death & Complications Conference 

Wayne State Surgical Society Annual Lecture 

“Duty—To Our Profession, Our Patients & Ourselves 

Roxie M. Albrecht MD, FACS, FCCM, DABS 

University of Oklahoma Health Science Center  

 
 

Wednesday, November 13 

Death & Complications Conference 

ACS Senior Resident Presentations 

Lester Laddaran MD, Jonathan Martin MD, Mia Miller MD,                                 
Amy Nielsen MD, Jessica Pochedly MD 

Wayne State University Michael & Marian Ilitch Department of Surgery 

 
 

Wednesday, November 20 

Death & Complications Conference 

ACS Senior Resident Presentations 

Jayanth Manoharan MD, Rohan Policherla MD,                                                       
Annie Stevens-Chase MD, Miguel Tobon MD 

Wayne State University Michael & Marian Ilitch Department of Surgery 
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Wayne State Surgical Society  

2019 Dues Notice  

 

Name:  

Address:  

City/State/Zip:  

Service Description                                                            Amount  

2019 Dues Payment ______________________$200          ______  

My contribution for “An Operation A Year for WSU”     ______  

*Charter Life Member ____________________$1000       ______ 

Total Paid_______________________________________________ 

Payment by Credit Card  

Include your credit card information below and mail it or fax it to 

313-993-7729.  

Credit Card Number:_________________________________________  

Type: MasterCard Visa Expiration Date: (MM/YY)_____ Code____  

Name as it appears on card:__________________________________  

Signature:__________________________________________________  

Billing address of card (if different from above):  

Street Address______________________________________________  

City______________________ State____________ Zip Code_______  

*I want to commit to becoming a charter life member with payment of $1000 

per year for the next ten (10) years.  

Send check made payable to Wayne State Surgical Society to:  

Charles Lucas, MD 

Department of Surgery  

Detroit Receiving Hospital, Room 2V  

4201 St. Antoine Street  

Detroit, Michigan 48201  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

 

 

67th Annual Detroit Trauma      

Symposium 

November 7-8, 2019 

MGM Grand Detroit 

Detroit, Michigan 

 

WSU Michael & Marian 

Ilitch Department of Surgery 

Holiday Party 

Friday, December 6, 2019 

 

 

 

Please Update Your              

Information  

The WSUSOM Department of  Sur-

gery wants to stay in touch.  

Please email Charles Lucas at     

clucas@med.wayne.edu to update 

your contact information.  
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Missing Emails  

Over the years the WSU Department of Surgery has lost touch with many of its alumni. If you know the email, ad-

dress, or phone number of the following WSU Department of Surgery Residency Program graduates please email 

us at clucas@med.wayne.edu with their information so that we can get them on the distribution list for the WSU 

Department of Surgery Alumni Monthly Email Report.  

Mohammad Ali (1973)  

David B. Allen (1992)  

Tayful R. Ayalp (1979)  

Juan C. Calzetta (1982)  

Kuan-Cheng Chen (1976)  

Elizabeth Colaiuta (2001)  

Fernando I. Colon (1991)  

David Davis (1984)  

Teoman Demir (1996)  

Judy A. Emanuele (1997)  

Lawrence J. Goldstein (1993)  

David M. Gordon (1993)  

Raghuram Gorti (2002)  

Karin Haji (1973)  

Morteza Hariri (1970)  

Harrison, Vincent L. (2009) 

Abdul A. Hassan (1971)  

Rose L. Jumah (2006)  

R. Kambhampati (2003)  

Aftab Khan (1973)  

Samuel D. Lyons (1988)  

Dean R. Marson (1997)  

Syed A. Mehmood (2007)  

Toby Meltzer (1987)  

Roberto Mendez (1997)  

Mark D. Morasch (1998)  

Daniel J. Olson (1993)  

David Packer (1998)  

Y. Park (1972)  

Bhavik G. Patel (2004)  

Ami Raafat (1998)  

Kevin Radecki (2001)  

Sudarshan R. Reddy (1984)  

Renato G. Ruggiero (1994)  

Parvid Sadjadi (1971)  

Samson P. Samuel (1996)  

Knavery D. Scaff (2003)  

Steven C. Schueller (1974)  

Anand G. Shah (2005)  

Anil Shetty (2008)  

Chanderdeep Singh (2002)  

D. Sukumaran (1972)  

David G. Tse (1997)  

Christopher N. Vashi (2007)  

Larry A. Wolk (1984)  

Peter Y. Wong (2002)  

Shane Yamane (2005)  

Chungie Yang (2005)  

Hossein A. Yazdy (1970)  

Lawrence S. Zachary (1985)  

 

 

 

Wayne State Surgical Society 

     The Wayne State Surgical Society (WSSS) was established during the tenure of Dr. Alexander Walt 

as the Chairman of the Department of Surgery. WSSS was designed to create closer contact between the 

current faculty and residents with the former resident members in order to create a living family of all 

of the WSU Department of Surgery. The WSSS also supports department activities. Charter/Life Mem-

bership in the WSSS is attained by a donation of $1,000 per year for ten years or $10,000 prior to ten 

years. Annual membership is attained by a donation of $200 per year. WSSS supports a visiting lecturer 

each fall and co-sponsors the annual reception of the department at the annual meeting of the Ameri-

can College of Surgeons. Dr. Brian Shapiro (WSU/GS 1988/93) passed the baton of presidency to Dr. Jef-

frey Johnson (WSUGS 1984) at the WSSS Gathering during the American College of Surgeons meeting in 

October 2018. Members of the WSSS are listed on the next page. Dr. Johnson continues in the hope that 

all former residents will become lifetime members of the WSSS and participate in the annual sponsored 

lectureship and the annual reunion at the American College of Surgeons meeting.  

 

Tuesday, November 5
th

 



Page 30 November 2019 

Members of the Wayne State Surgical Society 

Charter Life Members 

Ahn, Dean  

Albaran, Renato G  

Allaben, Robert D. 

(Deceased) 

Ames, Elliot L.  

Amirikia, Kathryn C.  

Auer, George  

Babel, James B. 

Bassett, Joseph  

Baylor, Alfred  

Bouwman, David  

Bradley, Jennifer 

Cirocco, William C.  

Clink, Douglas  

Colon, Fernando I.  

Conway, W. Charles  

Davidson, Scott B.  

Dujon, Jay 

Edelman, David A. 

Francis, Wesley 

Flynn, Lisa M.  

Fromm, Stefan H.  

Fromm, David G  

Galpin, Peter A.  

Gayer, Christopher P. 

Gerrick Stanley  

Grifka Thomas J. 

(Deceased)  

Gutowski, Tomasz D. 

Herman, Mark A.  

Hinshaw, Keith A. 

Holmes, Robert J.  

Huebl, Herbert C.  

Johnson, Jeffrey R.  

Johnson, Pamela D.  

Kovalik, Simon G.  

Lange, William (Deceased)  

Lau, David  

Ledgerwood, Anna M.  

Lim, John J.  

Lucas, Charles E.  

Malian, Michael S.  

McIntosh, Bruce  

Missavage, Anne 

Montenegro, Carlos E.  

Narkiewicz, Lawrence  

Nicholas, Jeffrey M. 

Novakovic, Rachel  L. 

Perrone, Erin 

Ramnauth, Subhash  

Rector, Frederick  

Rose, Alexander  

Rosenberg, Jerry C.  

Sarin, Susan  

Shapiro, Brian  

Silbergleit, Allen 

Smith, Daniel  

Smith, Randall W.  

Stassinopoulos, Jerry  

Sullivan, Daniel M. 

Sugawa, Choichi 

vonBerg, Vollrad J. 

(Deceased)  

Washington, Bruce C.  

Walt, Alexander 

(Deceased)  

Weaver, Donald  

Whittle, Thomas J.  

Williams, Mallory 

Wilson, Robert F.  

Wood, Michael H.  

Zahriya, Karim  

Members of the Wayne State Surgical Society—2019 Dues 

 Alpendre, Cristiano 

Asfaw, Ingida 

Bailey, Colin E. 

Bambach, Gregory A. 

Baute, Peter B. 

Bucci, Lorenzo A. 

Busuito, Michael J. 

Carlin, Arthur M. 

Cirocco, William C. 

Dawood, Moiz 

Dawson, Konrad L. 

Dente, Christopher J. 

Dolman, Heather 

Field, Erin 

Golden, Roy 

Goltz, Christopher J. 

Herman, Mark A. 

Horness, Mark D. 

Joseph, Anthony 

Kaderabek, Douglas J. 

Klein, Michael D. 

Knight, Anna 

Kosir, Mary A. 

Larson, Sarah 

Liebold, Walter C. 

Lopez, Peter 

Mansour, Roozbeh 

Marquette, Lauren 

Marquez, Jofrances 

Mayuiers, Matthew 

McAlpin, Glenn M. 

Noorily, Michael J. 

Novakovic, Rachel L. 

Prendergast, Michael 

Reilly, Lindsay 

Resto, Andy 

Siegel, Thomas S. 

Spotts-Resto, Josette 

Sundaresan, Naresh 

Taylor, Michael G. 

Tennenberg, Steven 

Thomas, Gregory A. 

Thoms, Norman W. 

Truong, William 

Vaszuez, Julio 

Zahriya, Osama 

Ziegler, Daniel W. 

Zoellner, Steven M. 

Operation-A-Year 

January 1—December 31, 2019 

The WSU department of Surgery has instituted a new group of alumni who are remembering their 

training by donating the proceeds of one operation a year to the department. Those who join this new 

effort will be recognized herein as annual contributors. We hope that all of you will remember the 

department by donating one operation, regardless of difficulty or reimbursement, to the department to 

help train your replacements. Please send you donation to the Wayne State Surgical Society in care of 

Dr. Charles E. Lucas at Detroit Receiving Hospital, 4201 St. Antoine Street (Room 2V), Detroit, MI, 48201.  

Albaran, Renato G. 

Bambach, Gregory A. 

Bradley, Jennifer 

Conway,  W. Charles 

Davidson, Scott 

Dujon, Jay 

Edelman, David A. 

Francis, Wesley 

Gallick, Harold 

Gayer, Christopher P. 

Gutowski, Tomasz D. 

Herman, Mark A. 

Hinshaw, Keith A. 

Huebel, Hubert C. 

Johnson, Jeffrey R. 

Johnson, Pamela D. 

Lim, John J. 

Lopez, Peter 

McIntosh, Bruce  

Perrone, Erin 

Siegel, Thomas S. 

Silbergleit, Allen 

Sugawa, Choichi 

Sullivan, Daniel M. 

Whittle, Thomas J. 

Wood, Michael H. 

WSU SOM ENDOWMENT 

The Wayne State University School of Medicine provides an opportunity for alumni to create endowments in support of their institution and also support 

the WSSS.  For example, if Dr. John Smith wished to create the “Dr. John Smith Endowment Fund”, he could donate $25,000 to the WSU SOM and those 

funds would be left untouched but, by their present, help with attracting other donations.  The interest at the rate of 4% per year ($1000) could be directed 

to the WSSS on an annual basis to help the WSSS continue its commitment to improving the education of surgical residents.  Anyone who desires to have 

this type of named endowment established with the interest of that endowment supporting the WSSS should contact Ms. Lori Robitaille at the WSU SOM>  

She can be reached by email at lrobitai@med.wayne.edu. 


